January Newsletter       Year One      Mrs J Armstrong
Happy New Year to you all. We would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your beautiful Christmas gifts and cards It’s hard to believe that we are now in 2016 and your child has completed their first term in Year 1.
As you will be aware the Year 1 classroom has moved to the Afterschools Mobile, to facilitate the refurbishment of our classroom. Please note that the Afterschools club will continue to run after school as normal, once Year 1 have went home at 2pm.
 Literacy
Reading will be commencing this term. One group will start each week so please be aware that not all children will be starting at the same time.Please continue to practise the first twelve key words sent home. If for any reason you need another copy of these words please let me know.
· All children will begin by reading 1 or 2 books each week. These will be read and discussed in school and then sent home to be re-read and discussed further. Your child will receive a book each evening – Monday to Thursday.

· Each book has a number of key words. You will find these in your child’s reading record book. For example one of the first books is called ‘The way I go to school’ and the main key words are in and on. Your child will practise building both in and on using magnetic letters which will be sent home. We will also practise building these words in school.
· Your child will be expected to complete their reading and key word building each evening. This should take no longer than 15 minutes.

· Please sign the reading record book daily and ensure that the reading book, reading record book and key word box is returned daily in your child’s homework folder. If you have any questions or concerns please note these in your child’s reading record book or speak to me the following morning.

Homework

From the middle of January children will have two written homework’s to complete each week- one Literacy and one Numeracy task each week, sent home on a Tuesday and Thursday evening.
When your child starts reading they will need to spend time each evening looking at the story and building the main key words using magnetic letters.

If your child has not started reading yet it would be extremely beneficial to spend Monday and Wednesday evening practising the first 12 key words as well as revising number and sound formation.
Sounds

Our target sounds for the month will be as follows:

W/B 4th Jan-Revision of previous sounds (s,a,t,p,i,n,m,o,c, f and r)
W/B 11thth Jan- u (as in umbrella)
W/B 18th Jan – d (as in drum)
W/B 25th Jan- h (as in hat)

Please feel free to send in an item beginning with the target sound each week for our sound table.

Numeracy

Our main focus will initially be revising previous work on the numbers 0 – 5 and then we will look at the numbers 6 and 7.
We will also be continuing to sort objects and make simple patterns using various objects.

Possible Home activities:

· counting backwards from 10 – 0 with your child. 

· practise the formation of numbers from 0 – 7
· the number before a given number e.g. what number comes before 6?

· counting sets of objects e.g can you count out 7bricks? Can you put out 5 spoons?

· recognising numerals from 0 – 7in the local environment e.g. What number is on that door? 

· making patterns using objects such as lego bricks e.g. red brick, blue brick, green brick, red brick … Ask your child what would come next and why.

Topic Work

We will be looking at the topic of Winter in more detail this month (signs of Winter, how we keep warm and safe in Winter, animals and plants in Winter). We would appreciate any winter pictures or photographs your child may have (e.g. sledging, building a snowman, having a snowball fight). These will be returned.
Numeracy games

We will be beginning a 6 week cycle of Numeracy games this week. These will go home on a Thursday and need to be returned on a Monday. The various games reinforce the key concepts that we are exploring in Numeracy in year 1. Each game comes with clear instructions for use. 

Afterschool Clubs
Afterschool clubs will be running again this term. Letters with more details will be sent out in due course. Please return permission slips promptly as spaces will be limited.
Many thanks for your continued and invaluable support,

Mrs J Armstrong.
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